
All Saints Church, Runhall with Coston. Annual Report.  

For the year ending 31st December 2022 

 

Administrative Information 

     

All Saints Church, Runhall is a member of the Barnham Broom and Upper Yare Group of 

Parishes and is part of the Diocese of Norwich  

The correspondence address is Beech House, Runhall, Norwich. NR9 4DN 

 

Membership and Officers for the Parochial Church Council 2022 

 

Incubant:   Rev Tim Weatherstone 

Churchwarden:    Vacant/Rev Tim Weatherstone 

Treasurer   Mr Andrew Jewson   

Fabric Officer:   Rev Tim Weatherstone 

Secretary   Mrs Steph Fairman  

Electoral Role Officer:  Mr Andrew Jewson 

Group Council    

Representative                           Mr Andrew Jewson  

Group News     Mrs. Steph Fairman/Mrs Caroline Blaclock                                                                    

Child Protection Contact: Angela Cook 

Other members:   Mrs Sue Chroston, Mrs Caroline Blacklock  

 

Total number on the Electoral Roll is 4 

 

The PCC is a charity accepted from registration with the Charity Commission Registered 

Charity No XR18474 (Church of England). 

 

Structure, Governance and management 

 

The method of appointment of PCC members is set out in the Church Representation Rules. 

All church attendees are encouraged to register on the Electoral Roll and stand for election to 

the PCC. 

 

Objectives and Activities 

 

The PCC has the responsibility of cooperating with the incumbent Revd. Tim Weatherstone 

and the Team Ministry in promoting in the ecclesiastical parish the whole mission of the 

Church, pastoral, evangelistic, social and ecumenical.  

 

Achievements and performance 

 

All those who regularly attend Runhall church services and live in the village are on the 

Electoral Roll. Jane Jewson and Gill Hutchinson have agreed to join the PCC and have signed 

the necessary forms for this. We welcome them to our small group.  

 

Services 

 

Members of the Ministry Team have led services at Runhall during the past year. The average 

attendance for 2022 was 12. 

We had a communion Service on Easter Sunday with 21 attending. Our usual Christmas 

carols on Christmas Day was well attended with 45 attendees. 

 

Review of the year 

 

The PCC met for the AGM at Beech House on 22nd March 2022. 

 

 

. 



 

 

 

We are indebted to Jane Howard and Jonathan for playing the organ for us and Julian Collings 

for cutting the grass.  

 

Financial Review 

 

We had another difficult year financially in part due to the virus and lack of collections but 

also because our income is not sufficient to meet the cost of running our church. We made 

two payments as part of the ongoing church repairs as advised but as yet no work has started 

and no grants are currently available for application. 

 

Our bankers are:  Natwest Bank, East Dereham 

Independent Examiner:  Adrian Rodford 

 

Fabric Report 

 
The effort to raise money for repairs has stalled due the lack of grants available and we thank 

Tim for his efforts in this direction so far. The Quinquennial report from 2021 recommended 

that urgent repairs were required on drainage and cracks however, this has yet to be started 

due to the lack of funds. 

 

 

On behalf of the P.C.C  

A.S.Jewson     Date  31.12 22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


